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                                                 900 Commerce Drive                                                                           Phone: (518) 489-1377

                                                          Clifton Park, NY 12065                                                                        Fax: (518) 453-9284
                                                                                                           www.smartlu83.org
April/May 2021 Newsletter
Our next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, May 20, 2021 at 5pm EST.

Location: 900 Commerce Drive, Clifton, Park, NY 12065.
We are still under COVID-19 virus meeting procedure.
We will continue to hold the Regular Meeting in the back area of the welding shop. Entrance to meetings will ONLY be allowed at the back door furthest to the end of building, next to the overhead door. Based on NEW CDC and NYS guidelines meeting capacity has been increased to 100 individuals. Touch free temperature readings, social distancing and mandatory mask are still in effect. NO PERSONAL FOOD OR BEVERAGES WILL BE ALLOWED!! Bottles of water will be available.
Please check our website at: www.smartlu83.org for update on meetings.
The roll-over attendance raffle is currently $1,350.00.  All members are eligible for the drawing, but
must be in attendance to win. If we have to limit the meeting size and others show up prior to 5pm, as agreed by the Executive Board, your name will be added to the list and will be eligible for this raffle.
2021 Building Trade allocation meeting

Please see enclosed notice and spreadsheet for Special Meeting for allocation the 2021 Building Trades increase of $1.75 per hour to go in effect on June 1, 2021.

Upcoming Union officer elections
At the March 2021 Regular meeting the membership voted and approved to extend the elections dates.

The Local 83 elections will be held on the following dates, times and locations:

· Thursday June 17, 2021, 4pm – 6pm, Plattsburgh, NY (tentatively - Pipefitter Local 773 on Plattsburg Airbase)
· Friday June 18, 2021, 4pm – 6pm, Clifton Park, NY (Union Hall)
· Saturday June 19, 2021, 9 am – 1pm, Clifton Park, NY (Union Hall)
Official nominations and election information will be sent shortly under separate mailing to membership.

June 2021 Regular meeting re-scheduled

In order to accommodate the change in dates for the Local Union Officers elections the membership at the March 2021 Regular meeting also voted and approved to move the date of the June 2021 regular meeting to Thursday June 24, 2021 at 5pm.

Please be sure to mark your calendars concerning the date changes listed above.

From the desk of Jon Barnes:
Work is picking up. If you are out of work, PLEASE call or text me at 518-709-3691. There is work available in Utica with Danforth. There are also Job Bank calls around the Country. If interested, please call me and I will enter you on the Job Bank. Stay Safe and Healthy.

SASMI WANTS TO PAY YOU $200 TO MAKE YOUR HEALTH AND WELLNESS A PRIORITY!
Members can receive $200 per calendar year for getting your own physical exam and $100 for covered family members ($600 max per family).  To be eligible, you must be eligible for SASMI benefits during the stabilization period in which you, or your family members get the exam or screening and at the time you apply for the benefit.  YOU MUST BE COVERED UNDER THE LU83 WELFARE PLAN MAINTAINED UNDER YOUR COLLECTIVE BARGAINING AGREEMENT.  Visit www.sasmi.org for all of the details.
From Marketing Representative/Organizer Phil Stenglein:

Our outdated labor laws are no longer strong enough to protect us in the workplace. High-profile corporations openly union-bust without facing consequences. Anti-worker lawmakers have passed wage-killing and racist right to work laws in 27 states. Inequality has skyrocketed as workers have been denied a voice on the job.
The PRO Act would change that. It’s the most significant worker empowerment legislation since the Great Depression. And it’s also a civil rights and economic stimulus bill. If we can get this passed, working people will thrive for generations to come. It passed the House on March 9 with bipartisan support, and President Biden has urged Congress to send it to his desk. The Senate is the final obstacle.
So let’s flood the Senate phone lines with support for the PRO Act. Call your senators and tell them to vote YES on the pro act. Our Senators, Schumer and Gillibrand should be on board with us, but you may have friends and relatives in other States who may not be. Encourage them to call and endorse this “game changing” legislation.
There are also in-person actions being organized across the country during our National Week of Action, April 26–May 1, 2021. Stay tuned for more details.

From JATC Coordinator Larry Warzek:

With only a few weeks left to the 2020-2021 apprentice school year, I’m sure the students are looking forward to the completion of this year’s training and the restrictions caused by COVID -19. Again I’d like to thank all of the students and Instructors for their patience during this difficult time.

What a great job Instructor Steve Savoca and his students did in the Industrial Special Project Class by completing the install of the newly purchased plasma table exhaust. They should be proud of the final results, it’s quite impressive. Plans have been made for some of the instructors to attend training on the operation of the plasma table next month.

Now onto the next project, the Virtual Welding area.  

The JATC has received letters of interest from a few members on their interest of becoming a CWI (Certified Welding Instructor) and are making plans for those who qualify to take training to prepare for the AWS exam.

A reminder to all those who hold welding certifications. I have updated the list of welding certification due dates for you on our web site; www.smartlu83.org or you can check your welding cards the ITI issued to you to see when your certifications are due for renewal. You can review your up-dates and print out the renewal form off the website under the Training and Education tab.  Be sure to send them to me so I can make sure they are filled out correctly before they get forwarded on.

The JATC is still accepting resumes for Journeypersons who are interested in becoming Instructors.  If you are interested you can email your resume to me at larryw@smartlu83.org  or call me @ 518-258-4176. 

SAVE THE DATES
SMART Local 83 ANNUAL STEAK BAKE - Saturday August 21, 2021 Cook Park, Colonie, NY

SMART Local 3 ANNUAL GOLF OUTING - Saturday September 18, 2021, Fairways of Halfmoon, Mechanicville, NY.

Fraternally,
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Francis Maguire

President/Business Manager
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